CLEAN AND BEAUTIFUL COMMISSION
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD JUNE 23, 2020
PUBLIC WORKS CONFERENCE ROOM
155 WEST 14™ STREET
YUMA, AZ 85364

Chairperson Donald Strickland called the meeting to order at 4:11 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairperson Don Strickland
Vice-Chair Robert Vigil
JoAnne Mowczko
Theresa Francesco

MEMBERS ABSENT: Estela Marin
STAFF PRESENT: Manny Hernandez, Public Works Superintendent
Michael Flowers, Public Works Manager

Joel Olea, Director of Public Works
Andrea Ramirez, Administrative Specialist

PUBLIC: None

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS:

Approval of Minutes: Motion was made JoAnne Mowczko by to approve the February 25,
2020 minutes. Motion was seconded by Theresa Francesco. Motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

Call to Public: None.

Beautification Award Nominations: No new nominations. Due to COVID, previous award has
not been delivered, a date will be determined when it is safe to do so.

Fire Hydrants: Vice-Chair Robert Vigil mentioned that the fire hydrant painting at Public Works
was a success and that we should select a different area to paint as a group when it is safe to do
so. All commissioners agreed. Michael suggested that we keep the fire hydrant program
commission-based only before we start opening it up to the public/community. VC Robert Vigil
suggested that he wanted to reach out to some of the school clubs or even the Adopt-a-Street
participants to paint hydrants in their areas.



Adopt-a-Garden: Chairperson Don Strickland stated that there were no updates at this time.
JoAnne wanted it removed from the agenda and discussed at a later date.

Bus Stops: Chairperson Don Strickland stated that he did not have any new reports on bus
stops for this meeting. To be removed from the agenda and discussed at a later date.

OLD BUSINESS

Reports: JoAnne Mowzcko suggested advertising involvement in Adopt-a-Street program.
Michael mentioned that he has a billboard advertising. JoAnne suggested having Dave Nash
doing an article in the paper.

STATUS OF CURRENT EVENTS

Staff Updates: Joel Olea introduced Manny Hernandez to the group as our new commission
liaison. Michael Flowers will transition the lead liaison to Manny over the course of the next
few meetings. Manny provided HHW event cancellation updates due to impact of COVID. Joel
Olea mentioned holding Adopt-a-Street participants more accountable to the cleanup and
service of their areas. Andrea Ramirez reached out to the Clerk’s office for potential
commissioners to fill our vacancies.

Future Agenda Items: By-Laws, Council Report, Fire Hydrants, Commissioners.

ADJOURN: 4:52 PM
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